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“Quote I can do all things through Him who strengthens me. .” 

Philippians 4.13 

This week’s value: Perseverance 
Dear parents and carers,  
We began this week with Collective Worship where we 

looked at the value of perseverance. Thank you to the 

children in Year 6 for helping me by sharing a story about a 

child who was worried about a trip to The Wilderness Centre. 

He was scared that he wouldn’t be able to achieve many of 

the activities.  He did with the support of others get through 

it and was consequently really proud of what he had 

achieved. We reflected on who we can ask for help when we 

need it.  

On Thursday, it was World Book Day. We were absolutely 

blown away with the effort and thought put into all the 

outfits. Thank you to parents, a lot of work there! We held 

our first ‘Dress a Potato’ competition. The children’s 

creations were out of this world.  

After parents joined us for a reading session with their 

children, we then moved on to assembly where the children 

got the opportunity to share who they were dressed as. We 

had The Cat in the Hat, The Hungry Caterpillar, the Boy in the 

Dress, Gangsta Granny and even the whole character list 

from Alice in Wonderland! Throughout the rest of the day the 

children had the opportunity to swap a book, listen to a live 

broadcast form the BBC which included hosts Maddie 

Moate and Joe Tasker, alongside a line-up of incredible 

authors including Alex Falase-Koya, space scientist Dr. Sheila 

Kanani, comedian and author Rosie Jones and official World 

Book Day illustrator Vivian Truong. At the end of the day 

parents then joined us again for an end of the day read. 

Thank you to all the staff, children and parents for making 

such a memorable experience.  

Have wonderful weekend. 

Mrs Tracey Fletcher  

Headteacher  

Dates for your diary 
 

Monday 11th – Friday 15th March 
Science Week 
11th March – Y6 Harry Potter potion making 
13th March – School Science Fair 3.15-4pm 
 
Monday 18th - Wednesday 20th March 
School Book Fair 
 
Thursday 21st March  
Year 4 Farm and Country Day 
Royal Cornwall Showground  
 
Friday 22nd March 
Final swimming session for  
Years 2 and 4 
 
Wednesday 27th March 
Easter Service – St. Stephen’s Church 1.30pm 
 
Thursday 28th March 
Easter Egg Hunt 
Last day of Spring term 
 
Monday 15th April 
First day of Summer term 
_____________________________________________ 

What have a lightsaber, a cafetiere and bridge made 
out of Lego got to do with being a Vicar? 

Revd Laura invites you and your family to come and 

discover the answers as she is installed as the Priest in 

Charge of  Saltash (St Nicholas & St Faith and St 

Stephen's by Saltash),  Landrake with St Erney & Botus 

Fleming and Landulph.  Bishop Hugh will take the 

service at St Michael's, Landrake on Saturday 9th 

March at 4.30pm, followed by refreshments in the Sir 

Robert Geffery's Memorial Hall 

 

 

 



Sports Report 

County Football Cup Quarter Finals 

Hard luck to both our boys and girls team who both lost to powerful Bishop Bronescombe teams last night. Our young 

girls team lost 4-2 and our boys, in a highly entertaining match, lost 7-4.  

 

Arena Mixed Year 5/6 Football League 

Well done to our team who beat St Stephens 2-1 and drew with Hillfort 1-1 on Tuesday at Callington to finish top of 

their league. This qualifies them for the final against the top two teams in the other league. Well done everyone! 

 

Cornwall School Games Qualifier 

Today we are taking an amazing 45 children to Bodmin to compete in Indoor Athletics and Girls Football. Good luck to 

you all! 

 

County Cross Country Finals 

Well done to Olivia C, Isabelle D, Megan G, Jacob S and Lucas S who have all been selected to represent East Cornwall 

(Arena) in the upcoming County Cross Country Finals at Newquay. A great achievement. 

Achievement Awards 

Xander in Reception Class is this week’s achievement 

winner. He is a super role model to everyone, he has a 

great attitude towards his learning at all times and we 

are lucky to have him in Reception Class. Keep it up 

Xander!  

Violet in Year 1 is trying her very best with her learning 

not only in school, but also reading at home - keep it up 

Violet 🙂 

Benji in Year 2 has worked very hard in all lessons this 

week and has been very creative. We are really proud 

of you Benji! 

This week's achiever award in Year 3 goes to Alfie who 

has been doing some amazing reading both at home 

and at school and is developing his fluency and 

comprehension very well. Well done Alfie! 

Joshua in Year 4 for being such a thoughtful, caring and 
supportive member of the class. He always offers to 
help with a big smile on his face! Well done Josh.  
 
This week Finley in Year 5 has been a superstar. He has 

been listening really carefully and trying his hardest in 

our maths lessons. Finley has also created an amazing 

water colour picture.  

The Head’s Award this week must go to the whole class 

for their teamwork, care and support to each 

other.  Their dedication to raise money for charity was 

outstanding.  Well done Year 6       

A special mention to Tommy-Joe in Year 6.  His art this 

week was phenomenal.  His attention to detail and use 

of colour was amazing.  Well done Tommy-Joe. 

Value Awards 
 

Leilah in Reception Class shows perseverance every 

day. Even when she finds things tough and tricky, 

she doesn't give up! She has great determination 

and keeps on trying. Well done Leilah!  

Lyla in Year 1 keeps going even when things are 

hard, she has a great attitude to life and learning. 

Eliza in Year 2 for persevering in maths and then 

achieving some great progress. Well done Eliza! 

This week's award for perseverance in Year 3 goes to 

Rosie who has been trying very hard with her 

reading and writing. She shows a positive and 

mature attitude to her work and the challenges that 

she comes up against. Well done Rosie! 

Ted in Year 4 for being such a hard working boy who 
is always modelling perseverance to his friends! Well 
done Ted, you are an amazing member of the class. 
 
Autumn in Year 5 has recently taken up learning the 

clarinet. It is always tricky to begin to learn an 

instrument and she has shown great determination 

and perseverance already on her musical journey. 

Autumn gave Y3 & Y5 a lovely performance in our 

music lessons – well done Autumn. 

The person awarded for our value of perseverance 

this week has been nominated by Lily.  She felt 

Aaliyah deserved it this week as she carried on for 

her team, during PE, despite an injury.  Your 

dedication to your team-mates is outstanding 

Aaliyah! 

 



This week in school we have… 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week Year 2 have taken on the challenge 

of being secret agents.  They are finding clues 

to the whereabouts of agent Fred.  Their first 

challenge was to complete some reading 

books which they have done with lots of 

enthusiasm.  They have also been busy 

multiplying and dividing in maths and finding 

out more about the Easter Story.  They 

enjoyed exploring and making levers and 

sliders as well as using this to make something 

special for Sunday. 

This week Year 1 have been learning 

to write a conclusion in a recount, 

adding and subtracting in Maths, 

thinking about messages they would 

share with the world that they feel 

are important and making fruit 

kebabs in DT.  

 

This week, Year 5 have have shown their 

amazing artistic skills in their sketchbooks 

and in a final fabulous piece of work.  

They have used watercolours, various 

brush strokes and colour to create 

outstanding masterpieces.  In music, we 

listened to Autumn perform on her 

clarinet and we also had an amazing time 

performing on ukeleles and chime bars.   

 

This week Reception Class were very busy on 

Monday learning about a special day happening 

this week – Mothering Sunday. They have also 

started to think about Easter, focusing on Palm 

Sunday and why Easter is special.  They had lots 

of fun on World Book Day with so many 

characters coming into school! 

 

 

Year 6 started off the week sorting prizes from their charity event and calculating how much they had 

raised for Cancer Research.  We are so proud of all their hard work and that of Mrs Fletcher and Mrs Miller 

for all their support.  They have started writing up their non-chronological reports for Islam Across Britain, 

showcasing their history knowledge and SPaG.  They worked really hard in SATs boosters, calculating some 

very tricky missing angles, they surprised themselves!  They have also been very creative designing their 

Mothering Sunday cards. 

This week Year 3 have enjoyed playing 

ukeleles in the music lesson, learning to 

play a note, a chord and to strum along 

with some songs.  They have also had a 

fun filled day for World Book Day with 

lots of amazing costumes, story telling 

and book swapping! 

This week in Year 4 we have been looking at 

fractions.  We looked at what makes a mixed 

number fraction, focusing on how we can write 

fractions based on pictures.  We then connected 

our fractions to number lines, focusing on how we 

can plot our mixed number fractions on to one. 
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